OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

MORRIS L. LANNING

Office (218) 299-5301



Box 779 Moorhead, Minnesota 56560

pe R Lisent un 83

April 1, 1982

Dr. Henry Blackburn, M.D. Laboratory of Physiological Hygiene School of Public Health University of Minnesota 611 Beacon Street SE Minneapolis, MN 55455

Dear Dr. Blackburn:

Thank you for your letter updating us as to the status of the Minnesota Heart Health Program. I have had the opportunity to meet with Dr. Russell Luepker on a couple of occasions, and the program that he has described to us is indeed very exciting. We believe that our community is very ripe for your program, and we are confident that our people will respond very favorably.

We understand that no final decisions have been made yet as to where the program will be headquartered. Since your program is tied to the University of Minnesota, we would like very much for the program headquarters to be located in Moorhead. As you go about the process of making your decisions, we are anxious to assist you in any way possible.

Thank you for your consideration in this matter. Best wishes for a successful program.

Sincerely,

Morris L. Lanning

Mayor

MLL/vm/8ai2

cc: Rick Palmer Lloyd Smith William Dosland